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Yesterday at Bamako’s International Conference Centre, work began at a national workshop for discussion and sharing information on reconciliation and post-conflict reconstruction in the Malian Gourma. The opening ceremony was co-chaired by the Minister in charge of Decentralization and Regional Planning, Abdourahmane Oumar Touré, and the Minister of the Environment and Sanitation, Ousmane Ag Rhissa in the presence of Dr Susan Canney, representing The WILD Foundation.
The Gourma is shared by the three regions of Mopti, Timbuktu and Gao, lies at the heart of the Sahel and happens to be one of the most affected by the Malian conflict. Its distinctiveness is due mainly to the presence of elephants whose preservation is a national and international issue. The current situation in the Gourma requires in-depth discussion of post-conflict social reconstruction as a sine qua non for the success of sustainable development activities.

It is in this context that the national workshop for reflection and sharing information on reconciliation and post-conflict reconstruction in the Malian Gourma began its work on Tuesday, May 21, 2013. The workshop is organized by the Ministry of Decentralization and Planning in collaboration with the Ministry of Environment and Sanitation, with the financial and technical support of The Wild Foundation and the International Conservation Fund of Canada.

At the opening session, the Ministry of Decentralization and Regional Planning, Abdourahmane Oumar Toure said that the meeting takes place in a context of armed conflict having weakened the social fabric, exacerbated sectarian tensions and upset socio-political balances in the Gourma. The task of rebuilding what has been destroyed by the occupants is certainly not easy but it is exciting. “Reconciliation and reconstruction are prerequisites to consider the future,” he said.

Mr Toure then explained that the workshop aims to ensure that we can look at ways and means to restore social peace, rebuild medium and long-term infrastructure, restore the economic fabric and envisage a common future all the people of Mali in general and those of the Gourma in particular.
According to him, there is no way to achieve easy and immediate solutions to these problems, but rather to reflect and offer the best and most applicable solutions in the short, medium and long term.
He invited participants to be conscientious, and to actively participate in  frank and direct discussions to propose appropriate mechanisms for management of post-conflict. He thanked The Wild Foundation ad the International Conservation Fund of Canada for the technical and financial support that enabled the organization of the workshop.

During three days the participants will exchange views on several themes including sharing, structuring and learning from the information available, the roads to reconciliation, planning the way forward and the development of an action plan.
